
  

 

 
Where did the Summer go? It seems more like two weeks rather than two months, except for all that has 
happened during July and August. The Church is painted – at least the outside and it looks marvelous. The 
doors have been patched and painted, the light fixtures beside the front door have been replaced with new, and 
we have a new piano in the sanctuary which we will be using periodically, especially during our children’s 
services. There may be more happening in the next few months other than the Apple Festival and the descent of 
fall with its beautiful colors. 
 
Just yesterday we finished a Summer long set of Wednesday barbecue with the Rector. We averaged 16 plus 
people and had 25 one night. It was good fellowship and good food I hope. We invited our brethren from Grace 
to join us and you all joined them for morning prayer at Grace in July. 
 
The Apple Festival is upon us and it is our fortieth if you didn’t remember that already. With fewer hands all of 
you are really taking it the extra mile. I thank you for that and all your hard work preparing and planning of the 
last several weeks and doing the hard work that will come in a couple more. Let’s pray that this is a good year 
for us as I get a great feeling from the efforts so far. Let us hope the weather cooperates. 
 
Our youth group should be starting up again shortly and I know that they are hoping to have a mission trip 
sometime this year. We don’t have the particulars set out yet but they will be coming to you all for support and 
help I’m sure. Let’s give them our best and encourage them to stretch themselves. Several of them are going off 
to college after this year and I know we will miss them next year. Let us love them while they are with us. 
 
We are also entering the election season and by the time I will be writing the next newsletter election day will 
be a couple of days hence. I have endeavored to keep politics out of our pulpit. I am a firm believer in the sepa-
ration of Church and State. I would not want someone from a more conservative religious orientation determin-
ing how to preach or run our liturgies nor do I find in the Gospels a specific political philosophy or orientation. 
To me the truth of our relationship with God and the divine is well outside the realm of human definition and 
cannot nor should not be made political. 
 
I can though encourage you to vote as your conscience directs. I can encourage you to be thoughtful and pur-
poseful in your determination of who is best to lead our nation in the coming years. I can and will continue to 
ask you to act in faith and not fear for this is the message of the Gospel. I can and will continue to encourage 
you all to embrace the gift of the vote. Women have had it for less than 100 years. Many have given all they 
have in defense of the liberty it seeks to provide. I won’t ask you to question What Would Jesus Do because 
that would and could never be known except by the prideful. I will ask you to put your decision making process 
to the test outlined in the prayer attributed to St. Francis. Will your decision foster compassion and understand-
ing? Will the causes or people you support nurture the sick, give aid to the down trodden, feed the hungry, wel-
come the homeless? I will continue to ask you to define your lives by these principals no matter the season or 
electoral processes we are going through. For this is what I read in the Good News of Christ. I and none of us 
live it thoroughly each day yet it is what we strive for I believe. It is of God, I believe and I will attempt to live 
accordingly, with your help each and every day. I pray you will to. 
 
God keep and Bless you,  
Rob+ 
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This chart summarizes our year to date (January to July 31, 2016) income and top expenses as reported to the 
Vestry.    
 

 We paid $18,015 from the building fund Scott donation to pay for the church painting job.  
The church building looks great! 

 

 This time last year we reported $23,137 in Endowment Interest income, this is a 30% reduction  
for 2016. 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions. Pledge payments could be made on our website:  
www.christchurchtashua.com Donations page.   
 
Kim Atherton, Treasurer 

MONEY IN   $$ MONEY OUT $$ 

Giving   59,358 Clergy 36,915 

Fund Raising   1,364 Staff 20,813 

Endowment Interest 
 

  15,977 Building & Grounds  
(maintenance, snow, etc) 

4,799 

Other   69 Facilities  (utilities, heat) 13,502 

    Fund raising Expenses 354 

    Other  (pledge, administrative 
expenses, worship, mortgage) 

17,299 

      

  
Income Total 

   
76,768 

  
Expense Total 
  

  
93,682 

From Our Treasurer 

 

Worship Service Times During The Apple Festival Weekend: 
 

Saturday, September 24th:  5:30 p.m. service after the festival. 
 

Sunday, September 25th:  One service at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Bible Study is Back! 
 

Our Bible Study resumes on Thursday, September 15th at 10:30 a.m.  We meet every 
 

Thursday at 10:30 a.m. for an hour.  This month we will begin with Romans.  Please join us. 

 

Fr. Rob’s Fall Vacation and Morning Prayer Service 
 

Fr. Rob will be on vacation the week of October 9th. 
 

There will be a Morning Prayer Service on October 9th. 

http://www.christchurchtashua.com


  

 

 
As you already know, we are having a raffle at this year’s Apple Festival with GREAT prizes!  Thanks to the 
generosity of our parishioners, we are able to offer the following prizes: 
 

 A 60” Smart TV by Samsung  
 

 A set of Swiss Army Watches (men’s and women’s)  
 

 A Weber Spirit Grill  
 

A Basket of Gift Cards from Target, Benedict’s Home and Garden (Agway),  
Starbucks, Prime 111 Restaurant, TJ Maxx/Homegoods and Home Depot  
 

 A Handmade Contemporary Design Quilt made by our Sew Caring Quilters 
 

Wow!  And you have a chance to win any of those prizes for just $2 a ticket!   
 
Thank you to all of our parishioners that have sold many of our tickets!  If you haven’t picked up your tickets 
yet, there is a box on the front table in the undercroft that contains the remaining envelopes.  Feel free to pick 
them up at your convenience.  If you’ve already sold all of your tickets and would like to sell some more, 
please see Maryanne in the Parish Office.  She’d be happy to give you more! 
 
In an effort to sell our tickets far and wide, we are setting up a table outside area establishments.  We’ve got 
most of the days covered, but still need some volunteers.  Youth are welcome to come and help, but there must 
be an adult present at all times.  Here are the open dates:   
 
Thursday, September 8th from 3:30pm-6:30pm at the Trumbull Farmer’s Market (held at the Nichols 
     Improvement Association Green; 1773 Huntington Turnpike, Trumbull) 
Sunday, September 11th from 10am-2pm at Olde Towne Restaurant on Quality Street in Trumbull 
Sunday, September 18th from 10am-2pm at Olde Towne Restaurant on Quality Street in Trumbull 
Thursday, September 22nd from 3:30pm-6:30m at the Trumbull Farmer’s Market (held at the Nichols 
     Improvement Association Green; 1773 Huntington Turnpike, Trumbull) 
 
There is a sign up sheet in the undercroft for volunteering at the raffle table, or you can call Maryanne in the 
Parish Office and she will put you on the schedule. 
 

Here is a picture of the quilt that the Sew Caring Quilters made for our raffle.   
Many, many thanks to Priscilla Bullard, Ellie Emmerthal, Nancy Garofolo, Betty Hofbauer,  
Shirley Mayo, Maggie Neville, Barbara Stowell and Helen Winter.  Quilted by Janice Roy. 

Raffle at Christ Church Tashua! 



  

 

 

It’s Apple Festival Time!  
 

Save the Date! 
 
Saturday, September 24th from 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday, September 25th from 11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 
Pie Making:  is almost done!  For the time being, we are still meeting on Tuesday nights at 6:30 p.m. in the 
undercroft.  Thank you to all of you that have come out on Tuesday nights to help us.  You’re the best!! 
 
Craft/Vendor Fair:   Chairpersons Jody Irwin - jjirwin@charter.net and  
   Virginia Green - virgie5872@aol.com 
 
Baked Goods: Chairperson:  Jennifer Rossel - jtrrtr@charter.net 
 
Kidz Zone: Chairperson:  Lisa Woods - lisahwoods64@gmail.com 

 
DONATIONS NEEDED: 

 
In an effort to help keep the festival as cost efficient and profitable as possible, we would like to ask for your 

support and help with donations. Below are the areas that are in need of donated items: 

 
PICK-A-PRIZE TABLE:  We need gift items for our Pick A Prize Table.  In prior years, donations have  
included vendor samples, candles, gift cards (grocery, Amazon, Visa, etc.), jewelry, Sound Tigers tickets, 
sporting equipment, decorative household items, fun activities (i.e. party location gift certificates, ride in a  
police car) kitchenware, handmade quilts, scarves and more. We also make up gift baskets, so if you have any 
items that would be a great addition to a gift basket, we’d take that too!  Nothing is too big or too small!  
 

KIDZ AREA PRIZES:  Games, prizes and giveaways for the Kidz Zone. Items include whoopee cushions, 
balls, plastic jewelry, travel cups, lunch boxes, plastic jewelry, playing cards, pencils, small games, party 
goodie-bag type gifts, stickers, ring pops — or any other fun, small items you can think of! 
 

FOOD TENT  AND CC CAFÉ:  Plastic utensils, paper plates, cups, napkins, coffee, hot chocolate, water, 
soda, Gatorade, chips. If you would like to donate any items, please bring them to the undercroft by Sept. 
23rd. 
 

CALLING ALL ENTERTAINERS!  We are scouting for entertainers to perform during the festival. If you 
are or know of any local entertainers (musicians, dancers, singers, etc.) who would be willing to volunteer 
their time for a great cause, please let us know.  
 

VENDORS:  When you are attending other festivals and happen to meet potential vendors, please tell them 
about our Apple Festival and grab a business card, or two, and leave them with Maryanne in the Parish Office. 
 
 

BORROWED ITEMS NEEDED: 
 
GARBAGE CANS NEEDED!  If you can spare a garbage can or two, please bring them to the church on  
Friday, September 23rd.  We’d like to put some cans around the grounds to help keep all areas clean. 
 
TABLES NEEDED!  If you have any folding and or long tables that we can borrow, we’d appreciate it!  
Please either bring them to the undercroft before Saturday, Sept. 23rd or call the Parish Office to arrange pick 
up.   

Apple Festival News! 



  

 

Apple Festival News! 
 

LOTS OF VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED!! 
 

As always, we are in need of volunteers for ALL areas.  Volunteer sign-up sheets are in the undercroft.  
We would like to ask each parishioner to sign-up for at least 1 shift, if possible.   

 

 Sign Distribution 
 Parking  
 Vendor Shuttle Service from Tashua Pool Parking Lot  (This is new!) 
 Raffle (item collection, sales, onsite) 
 Pick-A-Prize 
 Kidz Zone 
 Food Concessions 
 Baked Goods Sales 
 CC Café 
 Harvest Heaven 
 Runners 

 
 

We also need volunteers for Set Up on Friday, September 23rd and Breakdown on Sunday, September 25th. 
There is a sign up sheet in the undercroft. 
 
 
*Onsite volunteers at the Apple Festival should be 12 years or older.  
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 
 
Pie Making:  Tuesday’s at 6:30 p.m. in our undercroft until we are done!  
 
Pick-A-Prize Commitments:  Please bring them in to the church by Friday, September 16th. 
 
Raffle Tickets:  if you haven't picked up your raffle tickets yet, they are in labeled envelopes on the front 
table in the undercroft.  If you’ve sold all of your tickets and would like more, please contact Maryanne in the 
Parish Office.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Parish Office at (203) 268-5566 or Lisa Woods via email at: 
lisahwoods64@gmail.com.  Thank you!!! 

 

Attention Parishioners! 
 

It is that time again when the church needs you to help make  
delicious treats for our Apple Festival to sell in our popular  

Bake Shop: Cookies, bars, loaf breads, candy/caramel apples etc.  
 

Any questions, please contact me at: 203.209.3086 (cell), 
203.268.89695 (home) or e-mail: jtrrtr@charter.net.  

 
Thank you, Jen Rossel 

mailto:jtrrtr@charter.net


  

 

CCT Bulletin Board 

Please support our Altar Guild! 
 

One way to support our Altar Guild and 
the beautiful flower arrangements that 
they create every Sunday is to sign up 
for Altar Flowers in memory of or in 

honor of loved ones é  
or whatever youõd like!   

 

There is a sign up sheet on the 
front table in the Undercroft. 

 

Feel free to sign up for a few dates! 

Thinking about becoming an  
Altar Server? 

 

We always welcome new members! 
 

There are many ways to serve.  You can 
be a Chalicer, Lector, Greeter, Crucifer 

or Torchbearer. 
 

If numbers are more your thing, you 
can become a Counter! 

 

If you are interested in any of these, 
please let Fr. Rob know or call  
Maryanne in the Parish Office. 

 
 

If you would like to provide refreshments for one of our Coffee Hours on Sunday 
morning, please do!  There is a sign up sheet on the front table in the  

Undercroft.  Thank you! 

SEPTEMBER  

1-Sep Kimberly Atherton 

3-Sep Todd Rossel 

3-Sep Guy Walker 

5-Sep Barbara Westerman 

7-Sep Jackson Gilman 

7-Sep Ellie Emmerthal 

9-Sep Vanessa Woods 

13-Sep Sharon McNeal 

15-Sep Jennifer Rossel 

18-Sep David Green, Jr. 

18-Sep Meagan Hawkins 

22-Sep Beth Gilman 

27-Sep Quinn Irwin 

27-Sep Elizabeth Hofbauer 

29-Sep Martine Yourieff 

29-Sep Chris Gilman 

30-Sep Autumn Beninati 

OCTOBER 

1-Oct Kyle Atherton 

2-Oct Jack Douglas Finocchi 

11-Oct Matthew Lundy 

11-Oct Cole Irwin 

12-Oct Eliane Baijal 

14-Oct Lindsey Atherton 

14-Oct Caitlin Foster 

15-Oct Logan Reagan-Rivera 

17-Oct Maggie Neville 

19-Oct John Flader 

22-Oct Jerrold Gregory 

23-Oct Nelson Rawlins 

24-Oct Kayleigh Henry 

27-Oct Ryan Lamy 

27-Oct Larry Morton 

27-Oct Sadie Walker 



  

 

Deanery News / St. Johnôs Corner 

 

We need your help! 
 

Would you like to collect food items for our area food pantries 
that are low on food? 

 
The following items are always helpful: 
 

 Soups 

 Cereal (including oatmeal) 

 Pasta 

 Pasta Sauce 

 Juice 

 Canned fruit 

 Rice 

 Dry beans and/or lentils 

 Canned Vegetables 

 Tuna fish 

 Canned beans 

 Personal hygiene items 

 Household cleaning items 
 

**A suggestion might be that you select one item and collect only that item to provide to the food pantries.  
For example, we have one church that is the "cereal church". Yes, they donate lots of cereal!**  

 
Financial contributions are always welcome too!   

 

If you would like to make a financial donation, please make your check out to the 
Greater Bridgeport Deanery and send to:   

 

Greater Bridgeport Deanery Network 
c/o St. John's Episcopal Church 
768 Fairfield Avenue 
Bridgeport, CT  06604 

  
If you are able to volunteer (especially great for Youth Groups)  

Please contact Diane Peterson at:  peterson6@optonline.net for available dates. 

 

The Deanery’s  Community Supper  
programs need paper goods. 

 

Specifically: 

 Dinner plates 

 Salad plates 

 Soup bowls 

 Napkins 

 Plastic forks, knives, spoons 

 Cold cups 

 Hot cups 



  

 

Camp Washington News! 

 

 
 
 

It's Almost Here! 
 

¢ƘŜ CƛǊǎǘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ /ŀƳǇ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ ¸ƻǳǘƘ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ 

Limited Spaces Remain 

Register Now For The 

CAMP WASHINGTON YOUTH FESTIVAL 

Lƴ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǎƘƻǊǘ Řŀȅǎ ƛǘϥƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜǊŜΣ  
{ƻ Řƻƴϥǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǿŜǎƻƳŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŎƛƻǳǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƛǎƘƻǇǎϥ 

CǳƴŘ ŦƻǊ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ Lǘϥǎ ƻƴƭȅ Ϸнр ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ƎǊŀŘŜǎ у-мнΣ 
!b5 ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ŀ ¢-{ƘƛǊǘ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘΦ   

¢ƘŜǊŜϥƭƭ ōŜ ŦƻƻŘ ǘǊǳŎƪǎΣ ŀ 5WΣ ½ƛǇ [ƛƴƛƴƎΣ /hw/[{Σ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎΣ ŀǊŎƘŜǊȅΣ ŎŀƴƻŜƛƴƎΣ 

ŀƴŘ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘƭȅΣ ǝƳŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ 

.ǳǘ ȅƻǳ a¦{¢ w9DL{¢9w ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΗ 
 

 
 

²ŜϥǊŜ ƪƛŎƪƛƴƎ ƻũ ŀƴ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳƛƴƎ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ /ŀƳǇ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 
ǿŀƴǘ ¸h¦ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƛǘΦ  

5ƻƴϥǘ ǿŀǎǘŜ ŀƴȅ ƳƻǊŜ ǝƳŜΣ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƴƻǿΗ  
ǿǿǿΦŎŀƳǇǿŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴΦƻǊƎ 

  



  

 

 

Current Vestry Members 
 
Jerry Gregory .........................................................................................................Senior Warden 
Susan Vasone ................................................................ Junior Warden and Christian Formation 
Jen Rossel ............................................................................................................................. Clerk 
Kim Atherton ................................................................................................................. Treasurer 
Jane Flader ................................................................................................Buildings and Grounds 
Karen Holmes .................................................................................................................. Worship 
Marala Baijal ............................................................................................ Youth Vestry Member 
Mark Baird ....................................................................................................................................  
Jaye Irwin ......................................................................................................................................  
 

Christ Church Tashua Vestry  Meeting Policy 
 
Parishioners are welcome to attend Vestry meetings if they have a particular concern, idea or proposal that 

should be brought to the attention of the Vestry.  A written request should be made to one of the Vestry offic-

ers or the Rector a week in advance for inclusion on the meeting agenda, along with any documentation to be 

reviewed in advance of the meeting.  Approximately the first 15 minutes of the next Vestry meeting will then 

be set aside to address the parishioner’s concerns, ideas or proposals.  Otherwise, in the interest of covering all 

of the items on the agenda in a timely way, Vestry meetings are generally closed to parishioners. 

Upcoming Vestry Meeting Date -- 7:30pm 
 

September 21, 2016 
October 19, 2016 

November 16, 2016 
December 21, 2016 

Vestry Information 

Would you like to learn more about the  
Episcopal Church in Connecticut?  

 
Visit the Episcopal Diocese website at  www.episcopalct.org  
to read blogs, view photos, enjoy poetry and learn more about  

upcoming events in the Episcopal Church in our state. 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YBzlVx1sMFz_oEO6EKClR28k2HhesEjtcPNFFA_qu-pPCwQLF8Pbl5D7Ntr6lTNRAOl080vzLoPf0uC2IY9F_3i2QaW7k-YIxm51LHkoy2ebGiWwmiCQBid2pm3Yn9yC53XfkffXPP3tqXfuNB8xOnha9Qu59Oy-Bq6gnDf0CDA=&c=O6TnZCOZfU5OIwb_qbYsvae2Gsx_FZfwpIzJTfQt3m7XqjXXlh4re


  

 

 September 18 September 25 October 2 October 9 October 16 

Altar Guild: Martha Kaechele Barbara Stowell Shirley Mayo Martha Kaechele Barbara Stowell 

Altar Linen: Martha Kaechele Martha Kaechele Shirley Mayo Shirley Mayo Shirley Mayo 

Greeters: Jody and 
Jaye Irwin 

Martha Kaechele 
Todd Rossel 

Sally Lundy 
Sharon McNeal 

John and  
Jane Flader 

Pat and  
Diane Foster 

Lay Assistant: Susan Vasone Sally Lundy Todd Rossel Tom Hawkins Susan Vasone 

Lector: Pat Foster Peter Ulisse Eliane Baijal 
Louisa Rossel 

Jaye Irwin Martha Kaechele 

Crucifer: Sara Holmes Marala Baijal William Holmes MORNING PRAYER Eliane Baijal 

Torchbearer: Marala Baijal Volunteer Needed Sara Holmes SERVICE Marala Baijal 

Counters: Margaret Marcotte 
John Holmes 

Jane Flader 
Jody Irwin 

Sally Lundy 
Maxine Murray 

Todd Rossel 
Bev van der Ploeg 

Margaret Marcotte 
John Holmes 

Refreshments: Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed 

Flowers: Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed 

 October 23 October 30 November 6 November 13 November 20 

Altar Guild: Shirley Mayo Martha Kaechele Barbara Stowell Shirley Mayo Martha Kaechele 

Altar Linen: Shirley Mayo Shirley Mayo Barbara Stowell Barbara Stowell Barbara Stowell 

Greeters: Jaye and 
Jody Irwin 

Martha Kaechele 
Todd Rossel 

Sally Lundy 
Sharon McNeal 

John and 
Jane Flader 

Pat and 
Diane Foster 

Lay Assistant: Todd Rossel Tom Hawkins Sally Lundy Susan Vasone Todd Rossel 

Lector: Peter Ulisse Sharon McNeal Vanessa Woods 
William Holmes 

John Holmes Peter Ulisse 

Crucifer: Sara Holmes Louisa Rossel Marala Baijal Louisa Rossel Vanessa Woods 

Torchbearer: Casey Rossel William Holmes Colin Woods Volunteer Needed Sara Holmes 

Counters: Jane Flader  
Jody Irwin 

Todd Rossel 
Bev van der Ploeg 

Sally Lundy  
Maxine Murray 

Margaret Marcotte 
John Holmes 

Jane Flader 
Jody Irwin 

Refreshments: Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed 

Flowers: Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed 

Sunday Servers  ~~  September 18th through  



  

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
    1 2 3 

4    The 16th Sunday 

After Pentecost 
 
 
 

Worship 8 & 10:00am 

5 
 
 

6 
 
 
 

7 
 
 
 

8 
 
 
 

9 
 
 

10 
 
 
 

11   The 17th Sunday 

   After Pentecost 

     
 
 

Worship 8 & 10:00am 
 

12 13 
 

14 
 
 

15 

 
 
Bible Study 

10:30am 

16 17 
 

18    The 18th Sunday 

    After Pentecost 
 
 

Worship 8 & 10:00am 
 

 

19 
 

20 

 
 

21 
 

 
7:30 pm 

Vestry Mtg 
 

22 
 
 
Bible Study 

10:30am 

23 
 
 

APPLE  
FESTIVAL 
SET UP 

5pmñ7pm 

24 
 

APPLE  
FESTIVAL 
10:00am - 
5:00pm 

 

Service at 
5:30pm 

25   The 19th Sunday 

   After Pentecost 
 

One Worship  
Service at 9:00am 

 

APPLE  
FESTIVAL 
11:00am - 
4:00pm 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
 
 
 

29 
 
 
 
Bible Study 

10:30am 

30  

Parish Calendar  --  SEPTEMBER 2016 



  

 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
      1 

2    The 20th Sunday 

 After Pentecost 

 
 
Worship 8 & 10:00am 

 

 

3 

 
 

4 
 

5 
 
 

6 
 
 
Bible Study 

10:30am 

7 8 

 

9   The 21st Sunday 

After Pentecost 
 
 
 

Morning Prayer  
Service 

 
 

Fr. Rob Vacation 

10 
 
 
 

Fr. Rob  
Vacation 

11 
 
 
 

Fr. Rob  
Vacation 

12 
 
 
 

Fr. Rob  
Vacation 

13 

 
 
 

Fr. Rob  
Vacation 

14 

 
 
 

Fr. Rob  
Vacation 

15 

 
 
 

Fr. Rob  
Vacation 

16   The 22nd Sunday 

     After Pentecost 
 

 
 
Worship 8 & 10:00am 

17 18 19 
 
 

Vestry Mtg 
7:30pm 

20 
 
 
Bible Study 

10:30am 

21 22 

23   The 23rd Sunday 

      After Pentecost 
 

 
Worship 8 & 10:00am 

 
 
30   The 24th Sunday 

      After Pentecost 

 
Worship 8 & 10:00am 

24 
 
 
 
 

 
31 
 

Happy 
Halloween 

25 26 
 
 

27 
 
 
 
Bible Study 

10:30am 

28 29 

Parish Calendar -- OCTOBER 2016 


